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INSTRUCTION




	Tony Evers, PhD, State Superintendent



Date:
August 26, 2013
To:
Authorized Representatives of Residential Child Care Institutions 
From:
Jessica Sharkus, RDN, CD

      Director-School Nutrition Team 
Subject:
Extending Flexibility for Residential Child Care Institutions in the National School Lunch Program 
In July 2012, the U.S. Department of Agriculture issued memo SP 38-2012 Residential Child Care Institutions Exception for Safety if serving Multiple Age/Grade Groups, which allowed Residential Child Care Institutions (RCCIs) to serve the National School Lunch Program (NSLP) meal pattern to the highest age/grade group served to all residential students, with state approval.  This flexibility is available to RCCIs that meet the following criteria: 

1. Are a juvenile detention or correctional facility;
2. Serve children in different age/grade groups;
3. Have legitimate safety concerns, or State juvenile justice laws or regulations related to offering meals with varying amounts of food within the same meal period. 

On June 25, 2013, the USDA issued memo SP 48-2013 Extending Flexibility for RCCIs in the National School Lunch Program, which extends this meal pattern flexibility to alternative schools for students of different age/grade groups that can demonstrate operational limitations to separating age/grade groups and can show legitimate safety concerns if students are served different portions.  The RCCI must submit a request to the Department of Public Instruction (DPI) School Nutrition Team (SNT) to utilize this flexibility.  
To request a waiver from the SNT, the RCCI must submit a letter, on the schools letterhead, and include the following: 

1. The reasons a waiver is being requested, specifically the safety concerns that warrants a meal pattern exemption for your agency;
2. The ages/grades involved;
3. A statement that the RCCI will be serving the highest grade group meal pattern.
Please send your waiver request to: 

Jessica Sharkus, School Nutrition Team Director 

P.O. Box 7841

Madison, WI 53707-7841

Or email to jessica.sharkus@dpi.wi.gov
Upon approval, waiver requests only need to be submitted once to DPI.  RCCIs should inform DPI if there are any changes to the waiver request as appropriate.   
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